Minutes of the meeting of Belbroughton Parish Council Finance Committee

held on 20th January 2014 in the Jubilee Room Belbroughton Recreation Centre.
Present:  Councillors J Bradley, K Green, C Hine, A Mabbett, D Roberts, C Scurrell and  P Shotton.   In attendance : John Farrell (Clerk). 

025/14 Apologies

    Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr. S MacDonald.
026/14 Declarations of interest
   None.
027/14 Minutes of previous meeting

   The Minutes of the meeting on 16th December 2013 were approved.

028/14 Bank reconciliations

   The bank reconciliations for the Council’s three accounts were noted. The clerk confirmed that rental receipts from the Parish Rooms Belbroughton were up to date.
  029/14 Accounts for Payment
   The clerk circulated items for payment in January, these were agreed. The clerk confirmed that payments approved by Council on 6th January 2014 to the contractor repairing the wall in Belbroughton and the surveyor had been issued.
030/14  Council Tax Benefit Support Grant:
   The Committee noted on advice from the clerk that Bromsgrove District Council had not decided whether to pass the grant to Parish Councils or at what percentage.  The District Council has advised that it would be considered at a meeting 26th February 2014. 

031/14 Contingency Fund for Parish Assets
   The Committee declined to recommend setting up such a fund being aware that the Council has significant assets and cash reserves that could be utilised. 
032/14 Risk Assessments
   The Committee agreed that a review of what items should appear on the present Risk Management Schedule would be carried out by Cllrs. Green, Bradley and Roberts with the clerk. A revised schedule would be brought back to the April Committee meeting.
   It was noted that a representative from Came & Co was available to review Parish land and

   property and advise on possible risks.  

   The clerk was asked to check the lease to the Parish Rooms Belbroughton to assess the responsibilities both the tenant and the Parish Council have in the event of any structural defects.

   The clerk was asked to circulate the Risk Management Schedule and the Asset Register to all councillors for information and to request suggestions for alterations.
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033/14 Maintenance Work:

   Cllr.Scurrell was pleased that the bus shelter in Fairfield has been repaired successfully.

   Cllr.Hine noted that the metal dog fouling sign on the gate at Fairfield Recreation ground was very faded.  Cllr. Scurrell and the clerk would look at sourcing a replacement. 

   She also noted that the footpath from the Fairfield Rec. car park to the school was waterlogged.  The Committee wished to put this on the Council agenda 3rd Feb for discussion.

034/14  Other Financial Business
Cllr.Bradley advised the Committee that he Cllr.Roberts and the clerk had attended a meeting with parish councillors from Clent and Hagley a representative from Worcestershire County Council and Rachel Jenkins County Councillor to discuss the County proposals to cut bus subsidies.  He would produce a printed report for Council to cover the major points discussed.

     The meeting closed at 8.45 pm.
     Signed.......................................Chairman
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